

Town of Lexington, Massachusetts

SELECT BOARD OFFICE

DOUGLAS M. LUCENTE, CHAIR JOSEPH N. PATO SUZANNE E. BARRY JILL I. HAI MARK D. SANDEEN

TEL: (781) 698-4580 FAX: (781) 863-9468

July 8, 2024

Amelia Grace Tan BSA Troop 119 Lexington, MA

Dear Amelia,

Congratulations on attaining the highest rank in Scouting. We know the trail to Eagle Scout has not always been an easy one and we recognize that you have had to work hard to get this far. Your time in positions of leadership within Troop 119, and the successful completion of your Eagle project, speaks to your dedication.

Being an Eagle is so much more than just another rank. It is a recognition of what you have achieved so far, but of more importance is the implied promise you have made to maintain the ideals of Scouting into your adult life.

We know that your family and fellow Scouts are proud of you and will look to you to be a leader as you continue your journey beyond Eagle.

Again, congratulations and good luck in all your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Douglas M. Lucente, Chair

Joseph. N. Pato

Suzanne E. Barry

Jill I. Hai

Mark D. Sandeen